
CAMP - The Camp season is slowly coming to an end - kids are back in school and the days 
are getting shorter.  There is still a lot going on though, so continue to refer to your 
calendar or the Turner website.  This weekend we have the District Golf Outing (first one 
was cancelled due to weather) followed by an authentic German Dinner presented by Sue 
Potthast and her crew.  Come on down and join us for the festivities.  On Sunday morning 
we will have our final Cottage Owners meeting (9:00 New/10:00 All).  At the meeting we 
will recap the Summer, you will hear from our Committee Leads and there will be an 
election of officers for next season.  We look forward to seeing everyone down there.  The 
Pool remains open on a strictly volunteer basis - with a sign- up genie to volunteer your 
time.  On the Turner Facebook page and the Turner website you will find a link to the sign-
up genie as well as the Rules and Regulations for the Pool for the remainder of the season.  
Look forward to seeing you out at Camp - Cottage Owner President - Cory Litza

PLEASE READ THE STATE MADATED COTTAGE CLEAN UP DOCUMENT ON THE LAST PAGE 
OF THE BULLETIN.  THANK YOU

RESTAURANT - Friday Fish Fry Specials for the remainder of the summer.
August 19 - The Joe Gatz Sampler Platter - includes a sampling of pulled pork, beef brisket, 
and his fabulous baked beans
August 26 - Fried Walleye or Fried Perch - get'em while they last!
September 2 - Kessler Ribchen (Smoked Pork Chops) & Kraut
Thanks to our recent cooks Kurt Zitta, Laurie Vandahm, Laura Oroni, Tom Webb & Joe Gatz, 
and John Blasgen & Scott Dussman for their meals and specials. All were excellent!
Thanks, Scott

LAST COTTAGE OWNERS MEETING – Sunday, August 21st. Please join us to 
receive end of season information. 

Week Twelve

August 19, 2022 

108 Years of

Turner Camp

Friday, August 19 5:30 Fish Fry & Joe Gatz Sampler Platter 

Saturday, August 20 11:00 Paint and Sip at the Raths

11:00 Ill. Turner Camp Golf Outing

4:00 Cocktail Special and Open Bar

6:00 Sue Potthast German Lincoln Dinner

8:30 DJ Sandy

Bulletin



ART STUDIO - LAST CLASS OF THE SEASON😘😘

8/20 - 11AM TO 1PM - PAINT AND SIP(MATERIALS PROVIDED) - $20 - PLEASE 

NOTE THE LOCATION OF CLASS WILL BE ON THE RATHSKELLER PATIO.. 

ALSO, BLOODY MARYS AND SCREW DRIVERS WILL BE AVAILABLE FOR 

PURCHASE. THIS IS A 21 AND OVER FUNCTION. CLASS LIMIT IS 30 PEOPLE. 

PLEASE RESERVE YOUR SPOT.

8/27 - OPEN SPACE TO CREATE - 9AM to 3PM - Here is one of your last chances 

to check out the art studio. We will be previewing some of the new classes for next 

year. Let's celebrate what we accomplished this year. This is an opportunity to give 

us some feedback. There is always room for improvement....

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. Thank 

you for joining us on this journey.😊 Sonia Gebhardt Phone: 847-909-9950

Email: turnercampartstudio@gmail.com

IL TURNER CAMP GOLF TOURNAMENT - 4-person Scramble format $65.00 per 

Golfer August 20, 2022, 11:00 AM Shotgun Start. Located at Bonnie Dundee Golf 

Course, 270 Kennedy Drive, Carpentersville, IL 60110. 847-426-5511

Route 25 and Dundee Road (Route 68). Handicapped for senior’s, women, bad 

golfers. If you need teammates, I’ll hook you up. To sign up send your groups 

information to: rhaderlein@gmail.com Call or text Bob Haderlein 773-859-2398

Lincoln Turner German Dinner – Saturday, August 20 Cocktails @ 4pm
following the Golf Tournament. Dinner starts at 6 pm. is a choice of
Veal Leberdase or a Thuringer Sausage Sides: German Potato Salad,
Kraut, and Green Beans Dessert included. This year's dinner is in honor
of Barbara Gebhardt, who initiated the Society Dinners. Chef Sue
Potthast

WEEKLY BULLETIN – If you have something to post in the bulletin, please make

sure to email it to camp.bulletin23850@yahoo.com no later than Wednesday . If

you would like the bulletin to be emailed to you, please go to www.illinoisturners.org

and sign up. Thank you, Chris

UPCOMING ATTRACTIONS

Friday, August 26 5:30 Fish Fry and Fried Walleye or Fried Perch

Saturday, August 27 2:00 Bags Tournament 

8:30 DJ Sandy

mailto:turnercampartstudio@gmail.com
mailto:rhaderlein@gmail.com
mailto:camp.bulletin23850@yahoo.com
http://www.illinoisturners.org/


Attention Cottage owners:

The State of Illinois has various agencies that oversee the safe operation of 
“Campgrounds.”  Illinois Turner Camp falls in this category.  As such, we (Camp 
leadership as well ALL cottage owners) are responsible for ensuring that ALL buildings 
and their surrounding areas, including cottages, are maintained in a safe, clean, and 
orderly manner. This includes removal of moss on roofs and overgrowth which provides
areas for animals to hide and/or nest and bugs to accumulate. In addition, the State is 
also looking at; broken windows, torn screens, structural damage to the cottage and 
adjoining area, that creates an unsafe environment for others.

Earlier this summer, the State employee who reviewed our facility identified several 
cottages that had an overabundance of items (grills, toys, junk, etc.) that, in their view, 
represented an unacceptable safety hazard to the safe operation of the facility.
Although we were “flagged” by the State, we were fortunate to receive a warning rather 
than be fined for these incidents. The citations contained a short period of time to 
correct the issues, and we were required to send pictures to the State verifying the 
conditions were rectified. However, the “flagging” does cause ITC leadership to remind 
all cottage owners of their obligation to maintain their cottage and surrounding areas in 
a safe, neat, and orderly manner.

This fall, ITC leadership will be conducting a “walk-through” review of all areas of Camp 
to identify any cottages that have issues that need to be addressed in accordance with 
State of Illinois requirements and ITC’s Rules and Regulations. For any cottages that 
are flagged, the cottage owner will receive a written notice indicating the issues to be 
rectified and will be given a period of time to address the issue(s) before any penalties 
or fines are assessed by ITC.  Any fines which are assessed by the State of Illinois to 
ITC will be passed thru to the cottage owner.

Our goal is to ensure that any future review(s) by the State will result in only positive 
results and feedback. We appreciate your cooperation.

Illinois District

STATE MANDATED COTTAGE CLEAN UP 


